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MEMORANDUM





TO:		AAA Executive Directors	NOTICE #: 030706-1-I-LA





FROM:	Ashley Stacell


		Deputy Secretary





DATE:	March 6, 2006





SUBJECT:	Notice of Instruction: Clarification of Criminal History Background Checks


____________________________________________________________________





The purpose of this notice of instruction is to clarify the Department of Elder Affairs criminal history background checks policy for employees, volunteers, contractors and prospective employees. The department has also revised its criminal history background check policy. Please see the attached document.





The department will be conducting criminal history background checks in accordance with section 110.1127, Florida Statutes and the procedures outlined in section 435.07, Florida Statutes. Effective immediately, the department will no longer be able to process background checks on behalf of the area agencies on aging or agencies that contract with area agencies on aging. As qualified entities and in accordance with section 943.0542, Florida Statutes and the National Child Protection Act of 1993, area agencies on aging or agencies that contract with area agencies on aging, will need to enter into their own VECHS (Volunteer and Employee Criminal History System) agreements with FDLE to obtain criminal history data for their employees, prospective employees, volunteers and contractors.





If you have any questions, please call Martha Billings in the Bureau of General Services at (850) 414-2064.

















